
State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
Oshkosh Service Center 
625 E CTY Y, Suite 700 
Oshkosh WI 54901-9731 

August 22, 2017 

TRC 
Attn: Mr. Chris Harvey 
230 W Monroe Street 
Suite 2300 
Chicago IL 60606 

Subject: Long-Term Monitoring Plan Approval 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 

Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

Former Tecumseh Products, Former Plating Line 
New Holstein, Wisconsin 
BRRTS# 02-08-363333 

Dear Mr. Harvey, 

The Department has reviewed the June 21, 2017,2017 Groundwater Monitoring Report and the July 11, 2017 
addendum to the rep ott. Included in this report was a request and review fee of $425 to approve a Long-Term 
Groundwater Monitoring Plan for the site. The Department APPROVES the groundwater monitoring plan 
described in these reports with the following conditions. 

• That all work be performed as described unless otherwise noted in this letter. 
• Groundwater monitoring location NH-7 is added to the annual monitoring schedule. This well 

exceeds the enforcement standard for total chromium and is located on the northern boundary of 
the groundwater plume. 

• Groundwater monitoring locations MW-5, TEC-1, MW-24, and MW-F (at a minimum) should be 
sampled in the fmal sampling event prior to submittal of a case closure request. 

• If groundwater contaminant trends in source area wells (TEC-3, TEC-4 and NH-26) do not allow 
for case closure after the 20 19 sampling event, evaluation of additional remedial alternatives will 
need to be conducted to facilitate site closure. 

lfyou have questions regarding this letter, please contact me at 920-424-7890 or kevin .mcknight@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

~-'?~~­
Kevin D. McKnight 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 

Cc: file 
Jason Smith, Tecumesh Products Co.- jason.smith@tecumseh.com 
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